
Roy Vermeer 
 

Sun, Feb 9, 9:28 PM (12 
hours ago) 

  
 

to international@ffiri.ir, me 

 
 

Dear Sir, 

  

We have been contacted by the representative of the Iranian player, Mohsen Forouzan. 

  

It has been communicated to us that your federation is currently blocking the registration of the 

player with his new club. 

  

We kindly ask you to immediately register the player with his new club. 

  

Should the player not be registered with the new club within the next 3 days, we will have no 

alternative but to engage FIFA. 

  

I look forward to hear from you, 

  

Roy 
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Director Legal 
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